UNITED STATES

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001

August 20, 2018

Ms. Alicia Wichmann
Mr. Peter B. Wells
Idaho National Laboratory
managed and operated by Battelle Energy
Alliance, LLC (BEA), a contractor for the U.S.
Department of Energy
2525 N. Fremont Avenue
Idaho Falls, ID 83415

Dear Ms. Wichmann and Mr. Wells:

In an e-mail dated August 1, 2018, to the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC), you
requested to withdraw Idaho National Laboratory’s pending export license application
XSNM3791. In response to the e-mail, the NRC is returning the application to Idaho National
Laboratory without action.

License application XSNM3791 requested the export of low-enriched uranium oxide to Norway
for the use in experimental fuel rods for the Halden Research Reactor at the Institute of Energy
Technology.

As the NRC had already begun processing and reviewing the application, the NRC is unable to
refund the $4,500 licensing fee that Idaho National Laboratory submitted to the NRC on
January 23, 2018.

If you have additional questions regarding this letter or the original application, please contact
Ms. Lauren Mayros at (301) 287-9088.

Sincerely,

Janice E. Owens, Acting Chief
Export Controls and Nonproliferation Branch
Office of International Programs

Enclosure:
Application for Export License XSNM3791





